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2022 
 

Term 1 
 

Week 10 

4th April 

Musica Viva  

Performance 

 

Week 11 

15th April 

Good Friday 

Public Holiday 
 

 

 

 

Term 2 
 

Week 1 

Starts back on 

2nd May 2022 

Leadership News 
The term is fast coming to an end and the holidays are just around the corner.  
The whole school community needs to be congratulated for remaining “agile” and 
working together to navigate through all the challenges that have come our way 
this term. 
 

Naplan for Year 3 and 5 students will be held in Week 3 of Term 2.  Earlier this 
year, a note was sent home asking parents/caregivers to indicate if they didn’t 
want their child to participate in this year’s test. These forms must be returned to 
the office before the end of Week 2 next term.   If you have misplaced your form, 
we have spare copies in the front office. 
 

We have postponed school interviews for this term and have rescheduled them  
for the first and second weeks of Term 2.  Notes will go home very soon.  Our  
preference is for parent/caregiver interviews to be held over the telephone. 
 

We have had many concerns from parents, about student safety and people    
parking illegally while waiting to pick up their children.  This practise is illegal and 
potentially it could cause an accident.    The Police and Salisbury Council have  
become aware of it and unmarked cars are going to be monitoring the situation 
and fines will be issued. 
 

For the last few years we have talked to our students about the power of having     
a Growth Mindset.   This concept is about always working hard to achieve success 
and not giving up because you think you can’t do a learning task.  All the research 
clearly indicates that intelligence is not fixed or set, we are all capable of achieving 
learning goals if we work hard and see mistakes as part of the learning process. 
We have seen many children make positive progress with their learning because 
they have changed their attitude and showed perseverance and resilience towards 
challenging, learning tasks. 
 

The Growth Mindset becomes an even more powerful message when it is           
reinforced by parents/caregivers at home. 
 

Many classes have adopted the word “Yet” in helping children achieve their 
learning goals. 
 

    “YET” is the most important word you’ll ever   
need to know.   With it, you’ll be able to achieve 

incredible things.  No matter how difficult      
something appears to be, or how many times it 

takes you to get to where you want to be, always 

remember to add the word “YET” to your sentence. 

 

      I can’t do this ….YET. 



 

 

 

Worry and Anxiety in Children 
 

Being anxious is a normal part of life and can affect anyone, including children.  It is sometimes hard to know 
the difference between normal worries and something more serious. Normal worries might be: 

 being upset before or after being dropped off at school 

 being shy  

 worrying about schoolwork or sport 

 presenting in front of the class 

 worrying about getting a vaccination 

When children are anxious or worried, it is natural to want to help them feel better, but the best way to help 
children is to teach them different strategies to deal with their worries as they come up.  If a child gets upset 
in an uncomfortable situation and you take them out of the situation, children learn that getting upset is a good 
way to cope.  It is more helpful to let children know that they are going to be okay, even if they are scared. By 
expressing confidence and gently encouraging your child to face their fears, they will feel less afraid over time.  

You can show empathy without agreeing with your child’s fears. For example, you might say, “I know you are 
scared to present in front of your peers but you can get through this and I am going to help you.”  A few ways 
to help you manage your child’s worries are to:  

 Ask open questions (How are you feeling about your presentation tomorrow?) instead of leading questions 
(Are you worried about your presentation tomorrow?) 

 Model a calm tone of voice and body language – showing that you are calm, will also keep your child calm. 

 Distract children before doing something that might be upsetting, like going to the dentist.  

 Make a plan about what would happen if their fears came true – what would they do?  Who could they ask 
for help?  Having a plan often calms anxiety. 

 Avoid labelling children as ‘shy’ or ‘anxious’. 

To support students to learn ways to manage stress at school, we teach them about the importance of         
mindfulness and the idea of being present in the moment. We practise this every day after playtime.  Here are 
2 mindful techniques you can do at home: 

 Squeeze Muscles: Starting at your toes, pick one muscle and squeeze it tight. Count to five. Release, and 
notice how your body changes.  Repeat exercise moving up your body. 

 Belly Breathing: Put one hand on your stomach and one hand on your chest. Slowly breathe in from your 
stomach (expand like a balloon) and slowly breathe out (deflate). 

 

We are here to support your children and can provide strategies to help them work through their worries so 
they can engage in learning.    

If you are concerned that your child is suffering from severe anxiety, please make an appointment to see your 
local GP.  They will provide you with a mental health care plan and refer you to the appropriate services.  

Sources: 

Anxiety in Children – Healthdirect 
What to do (and not to do) when children are anxious – By Clark Goldstein PHD – Child Mind Institute 



 

 

 

 

 

Rooms 46 and 47 

Room 46 and Room 47 teamed up to create this 

wonderful Harmony Day display in the 40’s block 

wet area. The students created mini paper doll 

versions of themselves to celebrate diversity within 

our classrooms. 

 



 

 



 

 





 



 


